
EAST MARSHALL COMMUNITY SCHOOL 
Work Session 

May 23, 2022 

 The Board for the East Marshall Community School District met for a work session on 5/23/22 in the board 
room at the East Marshall District Office at 6:30 p.m. Members Present: Terrones, Crandon, Hungerford, Bloom, 
Thomas. Absent: None. Also Present: Richard Sawyer, Taylor Thomas, and Tammi Drawbaugh from IASB.  

 Chairman Terrones called the work session to order at 6:30 p.m.  

APPROVE AGENDA: Motion by Hungerford, second by Crandon to approve the work session agenda as 
presented.  

RECOGNITION OF RETIRING TEACHERS: The board recognized one of the three retiring teachers. The 
board thanked Dr. Richard Sawyer for his 7 years of service at East Marshall. Dr. Sawyer was presented with a 
plaque and a lifetime activities pass. Dr. Sawyer thanked the board and shared some of his memories from his 7 
years. The additional retiring teachers will be recognized at a future meeting that aligns with their schedules. 

DISCUSS WITH IASB ON DISTRICT GOALS AND BOARD WORK PROGRESS: Tammi Drawbaugh 
showed the board a template of a flowchart of planning for the future. The board looked at what they wanted to be 
known for in five years. The board members paired up and wrote three important improvements, or reinforcement of 
existing strengths, have been; and three most frequently mentioned board actions/characteristics were. The board 
shared what each group came up with for the two topics.  
              The board looked over what each group shared for the three important improvements to see if there were 
any common themes. Once the board found some common themes, they put them together in a category. There were 
three categories: Students, Welcoming defined culture and climate, and Facilities.  
 The board looked over what each group shared for the three most frequently mentioned board actions to see 
if there were any common themes. Once the board found some common themes, they put them together in a 
category.  
 Tammi, the board members, and Mr. Ryan went through the templates for the superintendent goals. Tammi 
explained that Mr. Ryan will need some time to meet with administration to discuss how to collect data for the goals 
and if it is feasible.  
              With lots of discussion, the board had the three district goals. The overall intent is to have board 
accountable leadership. The three district goals are as followed: Facilities, Culture and Climate, and Student.  

ADJOURN: Motion by Crandon, second by Hungerford to adjourn the work session meeting at 9:03 p.m. Carried 
unanimously. 

Attest: Riley Myers, Board Secretary 

 
_____________________________________                   ____________________________________  
Riley Myers, Board Secretary         Andrea Terrones, Board President 

   


